## **CASTLE ROCK TOWNSHIP**

## PLANNING COMMISSION SPECIAL MEETING

**NOVEMBER 30<sup>TH</sup>, 2009 @ 7:00P.M.** 

The special meeting of the Planning Commission of Castle Rock Township was convened at the Castle Rock Town Hall on Monday, November 30<sup>th</sup>, 2009 at 7:00 P.M. Present were Sandy Weber Chair, Paul Irrthum, Mark Wagenknecht, Jane Bistodeau Clerk, and Lori Abeln Secretary. Also present were Mark Henry, Don Pressnall, Pete Schaffer, Mark Molitor, Mike Kiefer and Bryce Pressnall.

Chair Sandy Weber called the meeting to order at 7:00P.M. and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

The purpose of the meeting is to review a variance for Donald Pressnall, 2339 280<sup>th</sup> Street, Randolph, MN. 55065 for a setback of less than 130 feet from the center of the road to build a barn. The new barn will replace an existing barn at the same location.

Don Pressnall explained that they would like to build the barn 115' from the centerline of the road as to not impact access into the existing barn behind where the new barn is to be built. No exact plans are in place for the new barn.

Mark Wagenknecht made a motion and Sandy Weber seconded to approve the variance. Motion carries 2 ayes, 1 nay, Paul Irrthum.

## **ADJOURN**

Sandy Weber made a motion and Mark Wagenknecht seconded to adjourn. Meeting adjourned at 7:05 P.M.

Respectfully submitted, Lori Abeln, Secretary